             AUTUMN WEEKEND -- SKEGNESS 2016
Our Society held its Autumn Weekend at the lovely Lincolnshire seaside 

Resort of Skegness from Friday 30th September to Monday 3rd October 2016. 

Our hotel was the perfectly situated Grosvenor House Hotel, right on the seafront, opposite 

the Pier plus numerous seaside attractions and shops. With over 60 in attendance, our dancing each evening was held in the hotels magnificent Victorian Ballroom. 
With our committee sharing the leading each evening, which always works well, as it not only spreads the job of leading, but introduces variation of style & technique of dancing. Our musician for the Friday evening was David Last whilst David Ingley played Saturday & Sunday evening; both of whom played an excellent and varied programme of dance music.
On Sunday morning a teaching session was held in the ballroom during which dances such as – Davian Waltz, Solara Two Step, Jazz Twinkle & Kingsley Glide were taught.
The weather proved surprisingly good for October, with one exception, late on Saturday afternoon we had a torrential downpour of rain!!  By the time our Saturday evening ball was about to start a small leak appeared in one of the beautiful stained glass skylights and started dripping onto the ballroom floor! We dealt with this problem in a traditional English way – we formed a - Committee!! The “Drip Committee” was set up to investigate and report with recommendations and solutions. In this respect, our “Drip Committee” was not found wanting! They speedily came up with an excellent solution which was immediately implemented (see photo) so the dancing could continue uninterrupted (although I was not aware that our musician David Ingley knew so many tunes with the suggestion of rain in the title!). Some of our dancers appeared to be so touched by our “Drip Committee’s” selfless dedication to their task that as they danced past them I couldn’t help noticing some had to brush a tear from their cheek – Ah Bless!!
The weekend once again proved to be an exceptionally good with the opportunity 

to meet up again with so many Dear Friends – Just like Old Time Dancing should be. 

